April 26, 2012 Board Meeting

Present at Meeting; Kerry Rivecco, Mary Solitt, Tricia Smith

Discussions at Meeting;

David Levic proposed landscaping in front of both Summerfield signs. He approximated 100 plants at a cost of \$350.00. We voted and approved his proposal. We also discussed asking David to mulch around all of his new plants for an additional cost to be determined.

We discussed different ways of watering the new plants. One idea was to speak to residents on either side of the pond to use their hose hook ups from their homes to extend hoses to planting sites. The subdivision would reimburse the residents for water used for plantings.

Tricia printed paperwork for both a subdivision garage sale and block party. We will place signs at entrances to ask residents to go to website to express interest in either activity.

Mary spoke to Tim at Clarke about the algae in both front ponds. The ponds were treated once for algae and would be treated again before the end of April. Mary discussed the pond committee members with Tim and that they would need to be contacted prior to the installation of the fountains.

Kerry will contact our web page contractor to post a notice on website concerning the cleanup of the front ponds.

Next meeting tenativily scheduled for Tues May 22